
19. PRESENTATIONS BY COUNCILLORS 

19.1 Presentations by Councillors   
 
1. Each Councillor congratulated Mr Nicholas Smolonogov on his impending 

retirement and for his service and achievements during his time with Council. 
Councillors thanked Mr Nicholas Smolonogov for his friendship, compassion, 
guidance, impartiality, integrity and unwavering support and noted that his 
commitment to the City of Campbelltown and our community is unparalleled 
and that the Campbelltown Local Government Area has been fortunate to have 
benefited from his service. 

 
Mr Nicholas Smolonogov addressed Councillors and thanked them for their 
kind words. He also thanked all staff for their support, in particular Mrs Judith 
Loomes.  
 

2. Councillor Thompson thanked City Works staff on their efforts in maintaining all 
parks and soccer fields in the Local Government Area.  

 
3. Councillor Mead referred to the Facebook page ‘Halal Snack Pack Appreciation 

Society’ noting the recent parliamentary speech by Labor Senator, Sam 
Dastyari regarding his recent visit to the King Kebab House in Campbelltown 
describing it as the ‘mecca of halal snack packs’. Councillor Mead 
acknowledged the recognition that this was bringing to local businesses in 
Campbelltown.  

 
4. Councillor Greiss noted the recent attendance of several Councillors at 

Council’s Ingleburn Alive event noting the success of the day and thanking staff 
for the program of events.  
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